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California State University, Long Beach 
 

1:00 pm    UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL          BH 302
                                 Minutes 

Meeting #8 

December 1, 2009 

Meeting was called to order with the following members present: David Dowell, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianna Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Dee Dee Green, Douglas Butler, Teri Bostic, Cara Richards, Paul Ratanasiripong, Jalal Torabzadeh, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Ann Johnson,Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, Christopher Chavez, and Anna Sandoval. 
 
 

1. The agenda was approved.
 

2. Minutes of meeting #7, December 1, were approved.
 

3. Announcements:
 

· The Chancellor’s Office has proposed reducing GE requirements as a means of helping the CSU issue more degree with less resources and time. The CO has not provided details on policy. 
 
 

4. Winter and Summer Session 2010 Dean Joshee (CCPE)
 

Enrollment in Winter 2010 down 25% from 2009. Possible reasons include the economy and confusion regarding the furlough week during the first week of January.  

For 2010, summer session is moving back to self-support through CCPE. As in past years, three summer sessions will be offered, but the scheduling has changed so that the 6-week sessions do not overlap. The 3-week May intersession will also run through CCPE. The May Intersession will overlap with the first 6-week session of the Summer term. 

The formula for faculty compensation will remain the same as in Summer 2009, specifically 1/30th annual salary per unit.  

For this summer only, the CO has permitted students to use Student University Grants for self-support courses. Typically such grant money can only be used for state-support classes. 

5. 2010-11 Tentative Budget Overview Associate VP Ted Kadowaki (Budget and University Services)
 

Much of the material presented by VP Kadowaki is available on the budget central website. 

The state currently has a projected deficit for 2010-11 of $19.9 billion and the Governor has proposed a budget that addresses the deficit through expenditure reductions, federal funds, and alternative funding sources.  

The Governor’s proposed expenditure reductions do NOT include cuts to higher education. The proposal includes a return of $307 million cut in 2009-2010 and an increase of $60.9 million, contingent on receiving federal funds, earmarked for enrollment growth. Further, the proposed 5% pay cut for state employees will NOT apply CSU employees.  

Numerous issues could undermine the Governor’s budget. In particular, if the state gets less than $6.9 billion in Federal Aid, additional expenditure reductions will occur and the CSU will not receive the $60.9 million for enrollment growth.  

The Governor’s budget restores $305 million in CSU funding cut during 2009-2010. This restoration of funding is not contingent on receiving federal funds, though the legislature must approve the funding restoration. If this money is returned, it is still unclear how it will be allocated across the CSU campuses.  

If the Governor’s budget is approved as is, it would still not eliminate all budget cuts to the CSU for 2010-11. The CO urges campus to continue budget planning using original, less optimistic budget assumptions.  

The Governor’s budget proposal is just the starting point of a long budget process. As usual, we may not have a final budget for 2010-2011 until September.  

6. Carol Perusso reminded us that many faculty are taking March 2 as a furlough day in coordination with other actions that week. Ann Johnson moved that we cancel the March 2 meeting. The motion was seconded and passed without objection.  
 

7. Adjournment at 3:00
